
1st Burntwood Scout Group

The Group Council Annual General Meeting

Wednesday, 15th May 2013

Present:

Mrs. L Burns, Chairman; Mr. J Boardman, Group Scout Leader; Mrs. S Ingram, Treasurer; Mrs. P St.John, Secretary; Mr. D Langham, Group President; Mrs. K Creaser, District Commissioner; Mr. R Barnard, Assistant District Commissioner (Scouts); Mrs. E Busby, Scout Leader; Mr. C Quick, Cub Scout Leader; Mrs. J Nicholas, Beaver Scout Leader; Mr. R Busby, ASL; Mr. M Foley, ASL;  Christopher Taylor, YL/ACSL; Mrs. N Bowen, ABSL; Sam Smith, YL; Jordan Busby, YL; Mr. R Williams, Exec Member; Mr. A. Burns, Exec Member; Mrs. L Punnett, Mrs. V Harman and Mrs. D. Maddox (all former Cub Scout Leaders); Mrs. S Hastilow, Mrs. K Fox and Mrs. L Leyshon (all prospective exec members)

Apologies:

Mr. K Leadbeater and Mrs. M Leadbeater, Vice-Presidents; Mrs. G Smallman, Exec Member; Mr. C Ecob, Assistant District Commissioner (Beavers); Mr. A Robinson, Manager Scout Active Support; Mrs. L Cocklin, prospective exec member.

Welcome by Chairman

Lorraine welcomed to the Annual General Meeting our Group President, District representatives, Leaders, and Ladies and Gentlemen of 1st Burntwood Scout Group.

Minutes of the Previous Annual General Meeting

The minutes of the previous AGM held on Wednesday, 16th May 2012 were circulated to those present and having been read were accepted as a true record of that meeting.  Proposed Mr. A Burns, seconded by Mrs. E Busby and approved and signed by the Chairman.

Chairman’s Report:  Lorraine Burns

Good Evening Ladies and Gentlemen

I always wonder what I will talk about at yet another AGM, but the theme tonight was obvious.  ‘Change'…  We have had quite a year with changes at District level, saying goodbye to John Burdett who was District Commissioner for 9 years and welcoming Katy Creaser.  Saying goodbyes to Lin, Val, Denise and Jack Mack, and welcoming Jack as our GSL with all the Leaders having a reshuffle to fill the shoes of our outgoing Leaders.  More of the goodbyes later.  The biggest CHANGE has been with new ideas, fresh eyes looking at how things have been done for a while, and how we can improve with the knowledge that new people bring to a role.  This has been at District level and at our own Group.  I have to be really careful here because I am treading on eggshells, not wishing to upset anyone, and having a new ‘BOSS’ myself.  Jack was surprised when I told him HE appoints ME to my role and as I could be out on my ear if I don’t keep up with the fast pace that he is setting, I must mind my P’s and Q’s for a change.  I begged him to appoint a younger model, but….I’m still here for another year….I think.

Change....  Much is being made of using e mails to save paper all around, commercial strategies are being introduced to keep our children and building safe, and recruiting new Leaders and Executive Committee members is going along at a cracking pace.  We have plans to open our own satellite style Explorer Unit along with a Supporters Group to specifically target fundraising.   Did you notice the ‘WE‘ there?  I could drop back into last year’s theme of TEAMWORK.  Yes, we are a team and the TEAM stands for TOGETHER EVERYONE ACHIEVES MORE.

Not that we weren’t doing well before our wind of change struck.  Thanks go to Burntwood’s Executive Committee, Sylvia, Pauline, Glenys, Richard and Alan with their continued beavering behind the scenes during the last 12 months.  We have had GRANT AID from Burntwood Town Council, Lichfield District Council, money off Steve Tranter, a Staffordshire County Councillor sharing his Councillor Initiative fund, money off Councillor Eric Drinkwater from his designated fund for his year as Chairman of Burntwood Town Council, the Rotary Club, the Lions of Burntwood, the We Love Lichfield Fund and the 106 Fund for Burntwood.  That amounted to £2927 plus over £500 from our annual bag pack at Morrison’s.  I use the term ‘bag pack‘ loosely because some people pay us NOT to bag pack!  Imagine that, paid to stand there when we are all trained to NVQ level 3 in not putting the milk on top of the eggs.  There is probably a badge for that. 

We spent our £2927 on completing the financing of the 4 patrol tents that were purchased last Spring, then the purchase of 4 combined tables and chairs for camps and the desperately needed relining of the gutters.  Yes, I know, it’s not very glamorous repairing the gutters, but it’s not very glamorous having a flood in the building either.  Without a dry, clean and safe building none of us could Scout.  Our thanks go to Neil Porley for guiding us through the business of patching up the gutter whilst we raised the money to effect repairs and organising the materials and Contractors for the job.  Sincere thanks also go to all of our Benefactors too because they support us admirably and rarely disappoint when they are approached.  

Of course, this is the business of the Executive Committee, but we exist for the children, and they would join me in thanking Exec and their Leaders for providing a suitable environment and for the excellent programme that 1st. Burntwood Scout Group offer to the kids from 6 to 56 (the Leaders are big kids too).  If we weren’t all enjoying it, we wouldn’t be doing it…Right?

Treasurer’s Report:  Sylvia Ingram

A copy of the Group’s Accounts for the year ending 31st March 2013, which had been approved and signed by the Chairman on behalf of the Group Executive Committee and also the Scrutineer’s Statement signed by the Scrutineer, L. Picket, had been circulated to all those present.  The accounts were duly accepted.  Proposed Mr. R Busby, seconded by Mr. M Foley.

Group Scout Leaders Report:  Jack Boardman

Well a warm welcome to 1st Burntwood AGM, and the first AGM for me as the GSL...I'm hoping this will be the first of many.

They say change is the only constant and that is certainly true here at Burntwood this year, as with the district.  These changes will ensure Burntwood keeps advancing onwards and upwards.

When I took over as GSL, Lin, our outgoing GSL, handed to me a group in a very good place, and I owe it to all the members and her to not only keep it that way, but develop it even further so that we will continue to grow our group and provide 'quality Scouting' for all our youth.  To that end, the leaders and executive committee have met a number of times, taken a good look at where we are, where we want to go, and written a plan for our group.

This plan encompasses the development and position of our leaders and young leaders (and we’re on the cusp of some really exciting work at district level all being well), a reshape of the Executive Committee (larger by the end of tonight I hope), and the formulation of a Burntwood Supporters Group, which will be an essential fundraising lifeline as well as a social and networking opportunity to the benefit of 1st Burntwood.

Media also features big in our plan.  It occurred to the leader team that if you Googled Burntwood Scouts earlier in the year; we weren't even in the results, never mind the first page!  Well soon we will be, we now have our own website, each section has its own email inboxes and correspondence is now conducted this way.  A list of your essential contacts is at the bottom of this report, and please, as parents, guardians, Scouters and supporters, feel free to PASS THEM OUT!

During the last twelve months, each section has been extremely busy and numbers are nicely stable.  I will now allow a short résumé for each section, and allow our leader team to introduce themselves to you.

Apollo Beaver Scout Colony:

Our Beaver colony has had a great year.  Average attendance is 15 and increasing steadily.  We now have stable leadership, and I extend a warm welcome to Nikki Bowen now ABSL and Lucy Yates, currently YL, and waiting in the wings for her 18th Birthday in June. 

We had several Beavers now Cubs receive their Chief Scout Bronze Award at the district presentation night.  Several more have been presented and will be rewarded later in the year.

We looked at religion last autumn and this included a trip to Christ Church, Burntwood which then completed the Beaver's Faith badge.  We looked at rights and wrongs which tied in nicely to Remembrance Day and enjoyed our Christmas show performance.

In the spring we have looked at how do human's work and this lead to most of the Colony being awarded their Emergency Aid stage 1, their Healthy Eating badge and their Health and Fitness badge. 

More recently we have been on a journey through space looking at stars and the planets.  We are visiting Castle Ring in the next few weeks and in the summer we have a display booked by Tropical Inc., who introduce a whole host of animals to their audience.

I am backed by a fantastic team of Leaders and Young Leaders, and I want to extend my thanks to them all for their work over the last year, and can’t wait for the year ahead!

Julie Nicholas

Gagarin Cub Scout Pack:

My name is Akela, aka, Chris Quick.  Like many others, I joined 1st Burntwood Scouts as a 'helper outer', and soon became caught with the Scouting bug, and before you know it, there's a uniform on my back!

Joking apart, Scouting is infectious, and there's nothing better that not just seeing my own son get his Chief Scout's Silver Award, but a number from my Cub Pack get theirs.  It's a sense of achievement for the Cubs and the leaders when this happens, so well done to all.

In the next twelve months, I shall be concentrating on a balanced programme of Scouting for our Cubs which will include my own development, and hopefully a qualification to take the Cubs camping very soon.  We will be attending the District Camp in June and have been working on the following badges ‘My Faith’, ‘First Aid’, ‘Home Safety’ which incorporates Home and Fire safety, and the ‘Fitness Challenge’.  The Cub Pack also took part in the District Football Competition.

Finally, my appointment has come about due to some big changes in our leadership team.  We are really sorry to lose Denise, Val and Lin who have made this Cub pack what it is over many years however, I am joined by Chris Taylor who will become an ASL on his 18th birthday in June and our very capable new Young Leaders, Lewis Sartori and Will Porley, and we will maintain and build on what Denise, Val and Lin did for the pack.

Finally, we are on the lookout for adult helpers in the pack, so if you fancy catching the Scouting bug yourself, even just on an occasional basis...let us know, it is worth it I promise.

Akela, aka Chris Quick.

Mercury Scout Troop:

When we got involved with Scouts two years ago as occasional helpers, who would have thought I would be sitting here, writing a section leaders report for Mercury Troop. 

Well that's what's happened to us.  The last 12 months have seen Mercury Troop grow, not just in numbers but in strength.  At present we have 22 Scouts.  Over the last few months we have had up to 27 young people at any one time participating in scouting. 

One or two have departed us for various reasons mainly other commitments but recently three of our Chief Scouts who came through from Beavers have moved onto Explorers, and are now undertaking their training as Young Leaders. 

So what have we been up to over the last year?  We have had a brilliant year.  We have attended three residential experiences and had a sleepover at the HQ.

At the beginning of the 2012, Scouts completed staged first aid badges.

In the spring/summer term, we tied our programme into events that were happening outside of Scouting, mainly the Olympics and the Queen’s Jubilee.  We completed our Fitness challenge and athletics badge.  July saw Richard and myself join 1st Burntwood as Assistant Scout Leaders and become invested.  What an evening and what an obstacle course that the Scouts set up for us to complete...blind folded I may add.

Scouts then undertook their navigation badges after working on map and compass work.  We also worked across sections and helped the older Cubs start to develop their navigational skills. 

As the year progressed so did the challenges not just for the leadership team but for the scouts as well.  September saw our three SPL’s undertake their Global Challenge and wow what a challenge.  Mercury Troop contacted Staffordshire Scouts and got to learn more about the Kenya Project.  We set about raising funds for this worthwhile project and combined it with a skill that scouts had previously worked on, so a sponsored hike was organised.  Sponsors were found from all three sections, routes were planned and finally the day came to do the 20km walk along the Heart of England way.  The weather was far from kind but the scouts dug deep and kept going.  They showed true strength of character and were a credit to 1st Burntwood and to Scouting.  Our efforts didn't go unnoticed and we raised £1100, yes £1100...for the Kenya project, a sum that all involved should be proud of. 

December saw Jack McEvoy move onwards in his scouting life and take up the position of Scout Leader at Hammerwich.  His last event with us was the carol concert where we had a really good time and worked with all the sections.  It was a great turn out and even Father Christmas and his elf came to visit.

We also undertook an evening of bag packing at Morrison's.  It was a wonderful opportunity for Scouts to work in their local community, and a great fund raiser.

January/February of this year saw many more moves afoot with section leaders leaving from Cubs and also our GSL Lin Punnett. 

Scouts visited Lichfield Cathedral in January and spent time working on their My Faith and Promise challenge badges.  They also completed a very cold but wonderful camp in February. 

Scout leader Jack Boardman took up the GSL’s role which left Scouts without a Scout Leader. After discussions I felt that I was ready for the massive challenge that was placed in front of me and took on the Scout Leader's role for Mercury Troop with complete support from the rest of the Scout Leader team and the Executive. 

Scouts have also participated in many district events over the last 12 months, these include St Georges day parade, Cooking competition, Incident hike, Quiz nights, PL training, football competition to name a few.

Finally, so what does the next twelve months have in store for us?  We don't know but we know there will be up's, there may be some downs, but there's going to a whole load of fun and friendships to be had on the way.  I know that when we made our Scout promise, we promised that we will do our best and that's what we will continue to do for 1st Burntwood Scouts and to the world wide family of Scouts. 

Skip, aka Emma Busby.

Jack continued…

Thankyous:

So we have seen a lot of change this year, and that has come about as a number of our leader team have moved on for varying reasons, Jack McEvoy has taken up post as Scout Leader at Hammerwich and I wish him well as Emma has done already.  Denise Maddox who was our Cub Leader has taken a hiatus to support her son’s flourishing rugby career at Leicester Tigers which includes several trips a week to the East Midlands.  Val Harman, ACSL has retired after giving Scouting almost 35 years of exemplary service, and finally we say goodbye to Lin Punnett our outgoing GSL whose work commitments are currently seeing her all over the midlands.  All four will be sorely missed, and on behalf of the whole leader team want to say a genuine thank you, all the best for the future and keep in touch!

My next thank you goes to our leader team and Exec line up.  Burntwood doesn't function without you simple as, and I for one can't wait for the coming months and years together.

Lastly thank you - parents.  Scouting is one big family and you are part of it.  Your support goes a long way and keeps us motivated.  Many of you have said to me on a number of occasions, 'where do you find the time?'  Easy answer, if you enjoy something, you find the time...simple. Your continued support means a lot to us and ensures we keep finding the time.  Oh and we are all big kids at heart as well, which helps!

Finally, are you a big kid at heart?  Have you got just the odd hour here and there?  If you have, then become a Supporter, or become an Occasional Helper. 

Because that's how we all started!

Yours in Scouting,

Jack Boardman,

Group Scout Leader,

1st Burntwood Scout Group.

07779-280902

burntwood.gsl@gmail.com

Contacts:

www.1stburntwood.org.uk - Group Website

1stburntwoodscouts@gmail.com - Group General enquiries.

Or contact sections direct;

1stburntwoodbeavers@gmail.com - Beaver Colony.

gagarincubs@gmail.com - Cub Pack.

mercuryscouts@gmail.com - Scout Troop.

Appointment of Officers:

None of the positions were contested and all existing officers have agreed to continue.

· Ex-Officio Members:   (Automatically on the Executive Committee)

Chairman

Lorraine Burns

Group Scout Leader
Jack Boardman

Treasurer
 
Sylvia Ingram

Group Secretary
Pauline St.John

· Elected members:  

Alan Burns,

Richard Williams, 

Glenys Smallman, 

John Ingram

· GSL’s Nominations:   (There should be no more than the amount elected)

Katy Fox



Lorraine Cocklin



Liz Leyshon



Sara Hastilow

· Co-opted Member:
A nominated Councillor from Burntwood Town Council 

Young Leader Award:

Jack asked Julie to speak to the meeting about the Young Leader Award, in her role as Young Leader Support.  Julie explained that in order to attain this qualification a Young Leader had to complete Module A which covers the essential information needed to operate safely as a Young Leader, followed by Modules B – K.  In addition to these modules a Young Leader has a further four Missions to complete.  Once each Mission has been completed and discussed with the Explorer Scout Leader (YL) they are awarded with a Mission Bar which is sewn around the YL badge.  After a Young Leader has completed all the Modules and Missions the Young Leader’s Belt Buckle is awarded.  

Julie went on to ask Christopher Taylor to come forward to receive his badges.  At this point the District Commissioner, Katy Creaser asked if she could make the presentation, which she did.

Well done Christopher, we look forward to having you as an Assistant Cub Scout Leader once you are 18.  

Last but by no means least:

Thanks to Val, Lin and Denise:  Lorraine

It is a fact that the average length of time that a Leader stays with a Group after volunteering, going through the performance of having a CRB done, being interviewed and doing training is little more than a year.  I SAID THE AVERAGE.

So it is with pride that I stand to thank Lin, Val and Denise tonight for their service to 1st. Burntwood Scout Group.  They have over 65 years service between them.  Lin has 18 years and 11 months as an ABSL, CSL and GSL, Denise has 11 years and 5 months as an ACSL and CSL and Val has a tremendous 34 years and 11 months as an ABSL, BSL and ACSL.  

Flowers and a gift bag containing a personalised photo frame were presented to each of them.

Lorraine said the card inside the bag reads ‘With thanks for your dedication and Service’ and that is exactly what we got from such responsible and caring Ladies.    A round of applause please…

Any Other Business:

As there was no further business Lorraine duly closed the meeting and invited everyone to partake of the refreshments.  (The scones were lovely as usual Lorraine.) 


